BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JULY 3, 2014
Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Mike Potratz, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Springy Yamasaki, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: None.

Board President Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:11.    

Mitch called for approval of the meeting agenda. Michael moved to approve, and Springy seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Mitch asked if everyone had reviewed the minutes of the meeting of June 5, 2014.  Mitch noted the minutes need correction to reflect that he was not in attendance. Phil agreed to revise the June minutes accordingly.  Springy made a motion to approve the revised minutes.  Mike seconded her motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasures report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $39,631.88.  Springy moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  

Old Business:

Tree Trimming:  The board agreed to go with the bid we have but wait until the park is not so busy. 

Security Cameras: Mitch offered to call the company that sold us the cameras to see if they will install them. 
Bollards at Pedestrian Gate: The board decided that the quickest way to fix the problem is to place concrete parking curbs where they will block vehicles from parking too close to the gate.  Mike will look into the curb purchase.
Gravel in Playground:  The pea gravel has been delivered.  Mike recommends hiring a young man to spread throughout the playground for $200.  Springy made a motion to spend the $200 to hire the help.  Mike seconded the motion, and the board approved unanimously.  
Swing Set Vandalism:  Peg has had the new swings installed.   

Tennis Court Repair:  Michael will call Tom Timm to get the name of the surface installer, and report back to the board.   Mitch will research getting and installing a tall net for the east end of the court next to the house.  Mike asked Commercial Hardware to present ideas for securing the tennis court when we need it locked.  Springy made a motion to authorize up to $500 be spent to pay for a lock solution to securing the tennis court.  Phil seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously. 
Lock Box in Clubhouse:  Mike will get bids to install a safe, lock box, or locking file cabinet in the clubhouse for storage of records.

Knox Box on Fence:  At a previous meeting Mitch announced he will contact East pierce Fire and Rescue about the process to install a lock box on the fence so that emergency teams have access to the park.

New Business:

Boat Launch Repair:  The board decided to begin the bid process now to be ready for work as soon as the lake is drawn down.  Mitch volunteered to research costs of a removal the old cement and pouring a new, stronger slab.    

Pay Increase for Rich Thompson:  The board decided before we can authorize any additional expenditures for key distribution, we should write a job description for that process.  The board agreed to work this out at the August meeting, then figure out what the pay should be.

Parking Decals for Clubhouse Renters:  The board we should have a loaner pass for cars parked here for a clubhouse rental.  Springy volunteered to bring a design to the August meeting.  

Gutters:  Mike volunteered to clean out the gutters on the clubhouse.

By-Laws Review:  The board will review the by-laws to see if more clarification is needed concerning keys and dues for multiple properties owned by one individual.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:12.
The next board meeting will be on August 7, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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